
LI 

GOVERNMENT OF KERALA 

No. 359411/SL.1/2016/Fin. 

From 

Finance (Streamlining) Department, 
Thiruvananthapuram, 

Dated :17 .08.2017. 
Ph No: 2518814 

email: info.fin@kerala.gov.in.  

The Additional Chief Secretary (Finance). 
To 

The DirectopfT&easuries, 
ThRIithapuram. 

Sir, 
Sub :- UGC & AICTE Pay Revision arrears due to the college teachers and 

other eligible categories - Request for non SPARK bill - Regarding. 
Ref :- 1. Letter No.38/Prl.Secy./2016/H.Edn, dated 05.12.2016 received 

from Sri. B. Srinivas lAS, Principal Secretary, H.Edn. Dept. 
Govt. Letters of even number dated 17.12.2016, 19.1.2017, 

15.2.2017, 22.4.2017 & 26.07.2017. 
Letter No. 483867/SL.1/17/Fin, dated 22.5.2017. 
Govt. Letter No. of even number dated 26.7.2017. 
Representation received from Association of Kerala Govt. College 

Teachers (AKGCT) dated 26.7.2017. 

Kind attention is invited to the references cited. As per the letters cited in the 
reference 2' above, it was directed to disburse the UGC arrears of employees (including 
previous instalments of arrears) through non-SPARK bills upto 31 December 2016, 31 
January 2017, 28th  February 2017 & 30th June 2017 respectively. On the basis of this, 
vide letter referred 	cited, an extension upto 30'  June 2017 was also allowed to 
disburse the AICTE arrears of employees through non - SPARK bills. Subsequently, vide 
letter 4th  above, an extension upto 31.8.2017 was permitted to prefer UGC & AICTE 
Non—SPARK arrear claims. Since a number of requests are being received from various 
colleges on the captioned subject due to the delay occurred in issuing the Pay Slip from 
the Accountant General, I am to inform you that, an extension upto 31.12.2017 is 
permitted to prefer such claims based on Non-SPARK bill, subject to other conditions 
already specified therein. 

Please instruct all treasury officers accordingly. 

Yours faithfully, 

SURESH KUMAR. 0. B, 
Under Secretary to Govt, 

For Additional Chief Secretary (Finance). 
Approved for issue, 
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Copy to 
The Nodal Officer, 
www.finance.kerala.gov.in. 

The. Director of Collegiate Education, 
Thiruvananthapuram. (with request to inform the content of this letter 

to all concerned urgently) 
Director of Technical Education, Thiruvananthapuram. (with request to 

inform the content of this letter to all concerned urgently) 
Higher Education Department, Govt Secretariat. 


